Graduate Faculty Executive Committee
Meeting Minutes

 November 29, 2010

Present:   Cindy Benton, David Bevivino, (student representative)
Joseph Governali, Ellen Jampole, Doug Langhans, Ellie McDowell-Loudan,  Donna Margine, Peter McGinnis, Carol Van Der Karr, Jeffrey Walkuski, Luo Xu

Absent: Carol Van Der Karr, Jalal Alemzadeh (change in teaching schedule)
1. Minutes from November 15, 2010, were approved as amended.
2. Curriculum Proposals from Recreation, Parks and Leisure Studies Department

Alteration of Existing Program: M.S. in Recreation

Action: Contingent Approval

The following parts of the proposal need to be addressed in order for the Committed to recommend approval:

-The “Supporting Area” section indicates “Additional courses in recreation, health, political science, sociology, physical education, etc.” would be appropriate electives.  It is not clear, however,  if this means that this section is really open to courses from any areas (“etc.” would seem to indicate that this is the case) or if there are some restrictions that would apply.  The Committee would like the Department to identify course prefixes that would be acceptable in this area according to what is typically taken by students or recommended by advisors.  If students took courses outside of these identified prefixes, they could be treated as course substitutions.  It should also be indicated that REC 698 and/or REC 699 could be included in this section.
-The “Electives” section indicates that courses in the “Behavioral, natural, or social sciences” would be appropriate.  In the Committee’s discussion with the Department Chair, it seems that courses from other areas would also be acceptable.  The Committee would like the Department to identify course prefixes that would be acceptable in this area according to what is typically taken by students or recommended by advisors.  If students took courses outside of these identified prefixes, they could be treated as course substitutions.  It should also be indicated that REC 698 and/or REC 699 could be included in this section.

-The “Additional Requirements” section does not really indicate any specific additional requirements. Rather, it describes how research related credits are used, contains information about concentrations and notes that other credits may be required on an individual student basis. The section should have a different title and it might be included after “Electives” and before “Culminating Activity.”  The research related information needs to be corrected (i.e., students may take up to seven not six credits related to a thesis or project) and clarified.  An example of the type of clarification needed would be the following:  “Normally students earn up to 6 credit hours of REC 698 if they are doing a thesis or project, which is substituted for course work (i.e., elective course work) upon advisement.”

Alteration of Existing Program: M.S. Ed. In Recreation Education


Action: Contingent Approval
-The “Electives” section indicates that courses are “selected under advisement.” In the Committee’s discussion with the Department Chair, it seems that there are a number of  areas in which courses are typically taken and it was not clear if there is a completely free choice of courses.  The Committee would like the Department to identify course prefixes that would be acceptable in this area according to what is typically taken by students or recommended by advisors.  If students took courses outside of these identified prefixes, they could be treated as course substitutions.  It should also be indicated that REC 698 and/or REC 699 could be included in this section.


-The “Additional Requirements” section does not really indicate any specific additional requirements. Rather, it describes how research related credits are used, contains information about concentrations and notes that other credits may be required on an individual student basis. The section should have a different title and it might be included after “Electives” and before “Culminating Activity.”  The research related information needs to be corrected (i.e., students may take up to seven not six credits related to a thesis or project) and clarified.  An example of the type of clarification needed would be the following:  “Normally students earn up to 6 credit  hours of REC 698 if they are doing a thesis or project, which is substituted for course work (i.e., elective course work) upon advisement.”

Alteration of Existing Courses

REC 684: Thesis  (change in title to Master’s Thesis)



Change in credits (from 1—6 to 1), change in title (from Thesis to Master’s
 Thesis).


Action: Contingent Approval

The course will be approved once the program changes have been approved.


REC 685: Master’s Project



Change in credits (from 1---6 to 1)


Action: Contingent Approval

The course will be approved once the program changes have been approved.


REC 699: Independent Study or Research in Recreation



Change in title (from Independent Study or Research in Recreation to 


Independent Study in Recreation)


Action: Contingent Approval

The course will be approved once the program changes have been approved.

New Course Proposal


REC 698: Research in Recreation


Action:  Contingent Approval
The course will be approved once the program changes have been approved.
3. Graduate Faculty Application 

Dave Snyder, Professor, Sport Management, has been approved for Graduate Faculty Status.
4. Filling Committee Seats for spring 2011.  
Three members of the Committee will be unable to serve in the spring (retirements and a sabbatical) and the following replacements were announced:

Ellen Jampole will be replaced by Michele Gonzalez (Seat 4, Educational 


Leadership/Literacy)


Luo Xu will be replaced by Kevin Sheets (Seat 2, English History or ICC)

Joseph Governali will be replaced by Jena Curtis (Seat 5, Health/Recreation Parks 


And Leisure Studies)

All of these terms expire spring 2011 (as does Seat 6, Physical Education, 



Kinesiology or Sport Management, Jeff Walkuski)

5. Retake Policy Related to the Comprehensive Examination

As soon as contact lists  of chairs and coordinators are received from Enrollment Management (that office is assisting with clerical work), an E-mail will be sent to chairs, coordinators and associate deans discussing the catalog change in number of retakes for comp exams, a clarification of the guidelines for the “Extension of Graduate Culminating Activity” course and a plan to add the statement, “this course may be repeated twice” to all of the comprehensive examination courses offered by departments.
6. GFEC Meeting Dates
The Committee decided to keep its meetings on Mondays at 9:00 for the spring semester.  The first meeting will be Monday, January 31, in the Moffett Conference Room.  The Committee will select a chair and decide on a meeting place for the semester.

If the Committee continues meeting every two weeks as needed, the schedule for the semester would be as follows:

January 31

February 14


February 28


March 7


March 21(spring break 3/11- 3/21)


April 5



April 19


May 2

7. Possible Spring Agenda Items

Graduate Research Council


Role of GFEC as related to Graduate Coordinators

Joseph F. Governali, Chair 
Graduate Faculty Executive Committee 
